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December 30, 1992

"Mr. Ashwin Patel
Hazardous Waste Section
Florida Department of Environmental
Regulation -~ Northeast District
7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite 200B
Jacksonville, FL 32256-7577

Subject: 9.6 Gallon Mineral Spirits Spill
Halifax Technical Services
Jacksonville, FL 32226
FLD 982 094 856

Dear Mr. Patel:

The following information is being submitted for an incident at
the referenced facility pursuant to 40 CFR 264.56 (j).

Location of Incident: Halifax Technical Services
5880 Channel View Boulevard
Jacksonville, Florida 32226

Facility Operator: Safety-Kleen Corporation
777 Big Timber Road
Elgin, Illinois 60123

Facility Location: 161 Industrial Loop, South
Orange Park, Florida 32073
Telehone (904) 264--2607
FLD 980 847 214

1. Report Date: December 30, 1992
2. Person Filing Report: Dennis Carroll
3. Date and Time of Incident: December 22, 1992, 12:20 PM
4. Description of Incident: When a drum was being pulled from
the back of the truck, the 1id came off and the contents of the

drum (clean mineral spirits) spilled onto the ground (concrete
and compressed limestone).

777 BIG TIMBER ROAD ELGIN, ILLINOIS 60123 PHONE 708/697-8460 FAX 708/697-4295



5. Extent of Personal Injuries: None
6. Extent of Property Damage: None

7. Description and Estimated Quantity of Material Released:
Approximately -9.6 gallons spilled of mineral spirits.

8. Human Health and Environmental Impact: ‘None

9. Remedial Action Taken: Approximately 9.6 gallons was recovered.
Limestone was excavated until no evidence of mineral spirits
could be observed visually or by smell. All clean-up material
was placed in a 30 gallon drum.

10. Estimated Quantity of Clean--Up Reside for Treatment and Disposal:
A total of 1--30 gallon drum of contaminated limestone,
absorbent wipes, and mineral spirits was generated. Drum will
be shipped to a Safety-Kleen Recycle Center (Hebron Recycle,
581 Milliken Drive, Southeast, Hebron, Ohio 43025) for disposal.

This letter also serves as notification that the spill has been
cleaned up, and that all emergency equipment is again ready for use.
Please contact me at 904-264--2607 if you have any questions.

Dennis Carroll

Branch Automotive Manager
Safety--Kleen Corporation
161 Industrial Loop, S.
Orange Park, Florida 32073
904--264--2607



‘be:

Branch Spill File #1440

Regional Office Spill File

Catherine McCord, EHS/Eastern Division
Al Seyfer, RM/Tampa Region




